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University Senate Minutes 
April 25, 2023 

 

April 25, 2023 meeting of the University Senate to order at 3:48pm 
 

o Minutes from the April 4, 2023 meeting were APPROVED 
 

o Agenda items for the April 25, 2023 meeting were APPROVED with the following updates: 
The University-Wide Graduate Curriculum Committee pulled the Academic Good Standing 
policy. 

 
Reports and Announcements 
A. President’s Report: 

year

 term; approving 
CBA/Memorandum of Understanding with POA and SPFPA; deferring a decision about next 
year’s tuition rate; and approving appointments of new student trustees at several universities, 
including IUP.  Our own vice chair, Shagufta Haque will be the next IUP student trustee, 
following the current student trustee’s, Maura King, graduation. 
 

o In closing, I want to thank you for your hard work this year.  Times continue to be challenging for 
higher education and IUP, but you have stepped up to the challenges and continued to do 
remarkable things for our students.  Thank you. 
 

o Dr. David Piper has announced his retirement.  There is a retirement reception to honor him 
this coming Monday, May 1, from 11:30am-1:30pm, in the Blue Room in Sutton Hall.  I take this 
opportunity to thank Dave for his decades of service to his home university and for his work as 
University Senate Chair. Congratulations, Mr. Chair, thank you, and best wishes.  Please know 
that your many, many impactful contributions to this great university will continue to bear fruit 
for years to come. 

 
B. Provost’s Report: 

It is so nice to see and hear the energy in the room today! 
  
I would like to share my gratitude to everyone.  We have had many challenges, but many 
accomplishments.  I appreciate the opportunity to work with each of you.  I want to extend my 
gratitude to Chair Piper for his leadership at Senate and his leadership of the Department of 
Employment Relations and Health Services Administration.   
  
I have a few announcements: 
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o The Eberly College of Business dean’s search campus visits have been completed.  I hope to 
share information soon about the outcome. 
 

o The College of Education and Communications completed on-campus interviews today.  The 
search committee is summarizing all of the feedback and will be sharing the strengths and 
weaknesses of each candidate soon. 

 
o The School of Medicine dean’s search committee is in the process of gathering applications. 

 
o This afternoon following Senate, there will be two outstanding presentations held at IUP’s 

STEAMSHOP.  
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• Economics, BA 
• Finance, BS 
• Mathematics Minor 
• Secondary Education, Mathematics Education, BS 
• Philosophy, Politics, and Economics Track 
• Religious Studies Minor 
• Biomedical Science Minor 
• 
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• Health & Physical Education/Teacher Education, MEd (includes title change) 
• Track in Exercise Science, Sports Science, MS (includes Variability of Delivery) 
• Nursing, PhD 
• Nursing PhD/DNP to PhD Pathway  
• Curriculum and Instruction, DEd 

 
4) The following programs are being placed in moratorium: 

• 
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D. Vice Chairperson’s Report: 
Student Government Association 
o I want to start by recognizing the outgoing e-boards of both SGA and GSA. If I can put myself on 

a neutral standpoint, I think we can all agree that both organizations have done a wonderful job 
this academic year. 
 

o Speaking of e-boards, I introduced the new GSA e-board last meeting, so I will introduce the SGA 
one now: 

• President – Abigail Hancox 
• Vice President – Thomas Oraskovich 
• Secretary – Callie Bland 
• Chief Justice – Daniel Kukula 
• Treasurer – Brian Wentling 
• Director of PR – Alexandra St. Rose 
• Director of Internal Affairs – Kaylee Becker-George 
• Director of External Affairs – Summer MacPherson 
• Director of Programming – Regan Rigney 

 
o I also would like to take a moment to recognize and appreciate the presence of SGA and GSA 

senators who have attended the Senate meetings regularly – THANK YOU! I am grateful to the 
administration, faculty, and staff for giving the students the honor of sitting in these meetings. 
 

o Finally, on a more personal note, I want to thank the administration, faculty, staff, students and 
of course, Chair Piper and Secretary Racchini, for giving me the opportunity to serve as the Vice 
Chair. I have truly enjoyed every minute of this position and wish everyone all the best for the 
next academic year! 
 

Standing Committee Reports 
• Rules Committee (Chair Decker) 

o We may not need to complete elections for phase 1 which includes at-large, 
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RATIONALE FOR PROPOSED REVISION: 
 
The current title of the policy is difficult to locate in the graduate catalog policy area. The proposed 
title change will make it easier to locate. 
 
Graduate Course Scheduling by Undergraduates (current) 
 
IUP undergraduate students with an academic grade point average of at least 2.6 who are within 
thirty-two semester hours of graduation are permitted, after receiving appropriate approvals, to 
take up to six semester hours of graduate work whether or not they have applied for acceptance 
into an IUP graduate program. 
 
Graduate hours so earned have no necessary bearing upon undergraduate degree requirements, 
and no assurance is given toward future IUP graduate program admission. If these credits are 
approved toward a graduate degree program, they will be treated as transfer credits. 
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The committee additionally reviewed the small grants proposals received this month. There were 10 
USRC small grant proposals for review and the decision was made to fund 8 totaling 
$21,738.18   This month’s proposals consisted of 2 research proposals and 8 travel proposals.  
  

• Jill Brady   
• Yongtao Cao  
• Zach Collins   
• Shijuan Liu   
• John Lowery   
• Sudipta Majumdar   
• Charles Harrison Wick   
• Lingyan Yang   
  

See USRC website for research and travel funding opportunities.  
 
• Student Affairs Committee (Chair Erwin) 

o No report 
 
• University Development and Finance Committee (Chair Drye) 

o No report 
 

• Academic Committee (Co-chair Watcher) 
FOR ACTION:                                      APPROVED 
 
CURRENT 
 
Residency Requirement and Transfer Coursework  (approved 5.2.2017) 
A. IUP Residency Requirement for Awarding of Degrees  
All students receiving their first baccalaureate degree are required to complete 30 of their last 60 
credits in courses at IUP. All students receiving their first associate degree are required to complete 
15 of their last 30 credits in courses at IUP. 
 
For an IUP major, minor, or undergraduate certificate, students are required to complete at least 50 
percent of required credits in courses at IUP or another State System institution. Junior/Senior year 
Study Abroad semesters or other formal Articulation agreements in which State System students 
may reverse-transfer credits back to IUP are exceptions to this policy.   
 
For undergraduate active-duty service members, IUP applies a more military-friendly set of 
residency requirements, and these students should consult the Military and Veterans Resource 
Center for more information. 
 
IUP courses include all courses listed in the Undergraduate and Graduate catalogs. 
 
B. Pre-approval for Transfer Course Work  
Students enrolled at IUP who wish to take course work at another institution (either during the 
summer or regular semesters) must complete an Application for Pre-approval of Course Work at 
Another College/University before taking the course(s). Only the credits from the course(s) transfer, 
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not the grade; therefore, students cannot use outside course work for IUP’s repeat policy. Only the 
credits for which students receive the grade of “A,” “B,” or “C” will transfer. If P/F is the only grading 
option available, there must be either a narrative evaluation from the faculty member certifying that 
the work was of “C” level or better or notification on the transcript stating that a “P” grade is equal 
to a “C” grade or better. No more than 60 credits total may be earned at a junior or community 
college for application toward an IUP degree unless it is part of an articulated agreement. Courses 
without prior approval are taken at the risk of the student; there is no obligation on the part of any 
officer of this university to accept or transfer such credit. 
 
Residency Requirement and Transfer Coursework  
A. IUP Residency Requirement for Awarding of Degrees  
All students receiving their first baccalaureate degree are required to complete 30 of their last 60 
credits in courses at IUP. All students receiving their first associate degree are required to complete 
15 of their last 30 credits in courses at IUP. 
 
For an IUP major, minor, or undergraduate certificate, students are required to complete at least 50 
percent of required credits in courses at IUP or another State System institution. Junior/Senior year 
Study Abroad semesters or other formal Articulation agreements in which State System students 
may reverse-transfer credits back to IUP are exceptions to this policy.   
For undergraduate active-duty service members, IUP applies a more military-friendly set of 
residency requirements, and these students should consult the Military and Veterans Resource 
Center for more information. 
 
IUP courses include all courses listed in the Undergraduate and Graduate catalogs. 
 
B. Pre
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• Teaching: Crystal Machado 
• Service: Lynn Botelho 
• Research: Waleed Farag 
• Creative Arts: Sharon Massey 
• Staff Service: Cindy Varner 
 

• Non-Credit Committee (Chair O’Neil) 
FOR INFORMATION: 
IUP Academy of Culinary Arts 
 
Meeting date:  Monday, April 17, 2023, at 10:00 am via zoom  
In attendance: Tess O’Neil, Chair, Marcy Rearick, Vice Chair, Members:  Rich Muth, Thomas Barnes, 
Rich Muth, Lynn Pike. Excused:  Joshua Castle  
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